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Inspirational Sixth Formers  
 

One of the joys of this job is that I interview Year 11 candidates for our Sixth 
Form. The breadth and depth of talent never ceases to amaze me. For  
example, one of our students casually slipped into the conversation that he 
was the British 3 Day Event Champion for his age group. We like to ask  
candidates who or what inspires them. Youõll be proud to know that for many 
it is mum, dad or a grandparent. Teachers often get a mention, which is  
fantastic. Several candidates, though, have cited our own Sixth Formers as 
their inspiration. Their work around school for charities and in classrooms is making a big impact on 
the school community. Small wonder when they can raise an incredible £2010 for Children In Need. 
Well done to all of you in the Sixth Form ð you are indeed inspirational role models.  
 

School success in HMI visit  
 

We have just received a visit from one of Her Majestyõs Inspectors of schools. She came with a brief to 
establish how we have been spending money known as the Pupil Premium, allocated especially to 
support children in particular need, as part of a national survey. She was impressed by the progress 
the school has made in closing the gap between this group and the rest of our students ð better than 
the national picture.  She was impressed by their exam results, attendance and punctuality as well as 
the monitoring processes we have in place to ensure we pick up early warning signs if a student 
starts to slip.  
 

Two ways you might be able to help the school as a parent or carer  
 

Parent View  
 

Parent view is the new way to tell Ofsted what you think of our school and how well it is supporting the 
learning and development of your child. All of you will have seen the parent questionnaires that used 
to be issued a day or so before an Ofsted inspection and I am grateful that so many of you took the 
opportunity to complete them. They certainly painted a positive picture.   
 

The system has now changed because schools are notified of an inspection at short notice on the  
afternoon before the inspection starts. There isnõt enough time to print and distribute the paper  
questionnaires so Ofsted have an electronic version.  Clearly, it is an opportunity for parents to play 
their part in the process.  The real benefit is that you donõt have to wait until an inspection to  
contribute. We are not expecting an inspection in the near future but I would urge all parents with  
access to the internet to Google Parent View and have your say.   
 

Free School Meals  
 

Many parents donõt feel the need to claim the free school meals their children are entitled to.   
Please do!  The school also gets money (the Pupil Premium) amounting to hundreds of pounds for 
each child who gets free school meals.  This money is used to benefit lots of children in the school 
through small group teaching, mentoring, one to one tuition and a raft of other initiatives. To find out 
more, phone 01623 433 009 or visit online at http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/learning/schools/
school -dinners/free -school -meals . There is a link from our school website.  
 

I wish all students, parents and staff a happy and restful Christmas.  
 

Chris Teal - Headteacher  

Last Day of Term ArrangementsLast Day of Term Arrangements   
 

The school will close at the end of Period 3 
(12:20pm) on the last day of this term, Friday 21 st 
December 2012. Buses have been arranged to 

pick up those students who would normally  
travel home by bus. A lunchtime service will be 

provided by the catering staff for those students 
who wish to remain on site for lunch. However, 

the school is unable to provide supervision  
arrangements for students after this time.  

          If any of you lucky parents     

                                                                                               get a new mobile phone                 
                                                                                                                    for Christmas, please    

                                                                                                                                         update your details    

                                                                                                                                                                                      with the school.  



All winners in the Top 10 have gained 20 points for their House.  

 
 
 
 

Deanna Worrall  
 

Laura Radford 
 

Olivia Dawkins  

 
 
 

Chloe Scott 
 

Ryan Stephenson 
 

Hannah Whaley  
 

Mollie Haynes  

 
 

Harriet Keetley   
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Sian Dixon 
Aiden Hewes  
Jack Varley 
Sam Farn 

Rowan Horton  
Alexander Nowab  

All Senior Students have gained 50 points for their House.  

Yr 10 Top 10 Students:  Points  Yr 11 Top 10 Students:  Points  Yr 9 Top 10 Students:  Points  

GOULDING Elliot  284.93  NIELD Abby  298.15  MCCOLL Abbie  294.81  

HARTSHORN Chelsea  275.79  RUGHANI Devi  289.00  BARNES Megan  293.94  

WALKER Emma  273.28  HEWES Ami  275.74  GOODACRE Zara  292.86  

BUXTON Mia  271.22  RICHMOND Alice  269.44  HOWE Rosie  291.84  

MATHER Shaun  268.51  BROWN Jennifer  269.00  HANSON Ellie  289.23  

LIMB Sophie  267.22  CLEMENTS Jessica  267.00  TRAYNOR Mary  286.12  

McGRORY Rebecca  267.07  SAVAGE Paddy  266.42  WARD Bethany  285.18  

SULLIVAN Holly  262.47  SINGH Alexandra  265.50  ALLEN Jessica  281.23  

WALSTER Jack  262.45  WARDLE Chloe -Emma 262.00  DICKINSON Isobel  280.60  

COLLINS Jeff  262.34  STANSFIELD Abby  261.37  PICKERING Olivia  280.21  



 

Dear Readers,  
 

We would like to say a massive thank you to all of 
you who donated a shoe box to a child in need. 
Your gift is the best gift a child in need could wish 
for. The children will be able to open your gift from 
you and it will make their Christmas the best  
Christmas they have had.  

 

The school raised 40 shoe boxes  
altogether which is a great figure 
and the boxes will make the  
childrenõs Christmas. The following 
story is about Olya and shows that a 
small gift like a shoe box has the 
power to make children across the 
world smile. Olya, age 5, is from  
the Mogilev district, East Belarus. 
She was sadly neglected as her 
mother drinks and did not look after 
her properly. When Social Workers found Olya, 
there was no food for her in the house. Worse, the 
house was dirty and there were no toys or even a 
proper bed for the little girl. They spoke to the 
neighbours who could tell them very little except 
that Olya never smiled. Olya was taken into care, 
where she is well fed and looked after and is  
starting to communicate and talk to her carers. 
But it was when she was given a shoebox that the 
real change came - she smiled! Now she sleeps 
with the doll from her shoebox next to her in bed.  

 

 The house results are in the order of who donated 
the most shoe boxes and are shown below:  

 

1.  Lawrence House  
2.  Clough House  
3.  Boot House  
4.  Nightingale House  
 

Once again we would like to say a massive thank 
you and we wish you all a merry Christmas and a 
happy New Year.  

 

Luke Marriott, Beth Bostock & Mrs Brockway  
The Shoebox Team  

 

 
 

 

 

Personally, as young philosophy and ethics  
students, the trip was extremely eye opening for us. 
It was a fantastic way for us to learn more about the 
subject that we had chosen.  
 

The class visited a conference called 'Arguing for 
God' at Birmingham Christian Centre on 12 th  of  
November. Mrs Brockway had been talking about 
the trip for weeks so naturally the class was very  
excited.  
 

What started off as a little confusing at first, soon  
became a fascinating talk by the famous Peter 
Vardy. His words on philosophy opened our minds to 
different opinions and a detailed insight into the  
existence of God. As the conference focused on  
aspects such as the cosmological and ontological 
argument; we all now have a lot more information 
that we can put into our studies. We had all been  
given very detailed notes which meant that we could 
have a range of information that we could all use in 
our exam to ensure we get the highest marks.  
 

After lunch, the conference included information on 
a psychologist named Freud. This was very helpful to 
all students who are studying psychology at AS level. 
To round the day off there was a good old fashioned 
debate on whether we should use human language 
to describe God or does this limit him. Many pupils 
from lots of different schools took part in this debate 
and it really opened our eyes to the different  
opinions that people have about the subject.  
 

A slight criticism towards this experience is that, in 
places, the lecture was too detailed and some parts 
of the conference were irrelevant to what we are 
studying. However, these parts will be helpful for 
when we move up to study A2 Philosophy and Ethics.  
 

It was a privilege to see such an intelligent and 
knowledgeable man and for us to be able to hear his 
work. We gained masses of knowledge throughout 
the day, some of which you canõt get or learn from a 
textbook which was considerably helpful to our 
learning.  
 

Overall the trip was very interesting and helped us to 
expand our knowledge. Our class would recommend 
the trip to anyone who is studying A -level or to  
someone who is generally interested in Philosophy 
and Ethics.  

Kayleigh Webster  
Year 12  

 

 
 
 

The 24 Year 12 participants have just taken delivery of a huge  
amount of new equipment for their expeditions next year. As soon as spring arrives, we will be starting the  
expedition sections of the award using our new tents, stoves and rucksacks. The students are already  
undertaking a huge amount of activities such as charity work, helping in local schools, learning to drive, 
sports clubs, disabled football and many more. Raveena Hayer, Year 12 student says, "I like D of E as it is  
encouraging me to try new things and mix with new people. I've never been camping before but I'm  
looking forward to it."  Let's hope we have a better summer than this year!  


